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12 February 2025 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Announcement of Our New Headteacher 

I am pleased to inform you that, after a robust recruitment process, Mrs Nicola Laughton, previously our 
Deputy Headteacher, has been appointed as the new Headteacher of Willow Bank School. She has been 
a dedicated member of our school community for over 10 years and brings a wealth of experience, 
commitment, and passion for ensuring the best outcomes for our pupils. 

Mrs Laughton has played a key role in supporting the school’s progress and is well known to staff, 
pupils, and families. We are confident that under her leadership, the school will continue to thrive and 
provide a nurturing and high-quality education for all. 

We look forward to working together in this new chapter for Willow Bank School. If you have any 
questions or would like to extend your best wishes, please feel free to do so. 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

Best regards, 
 

 
 
Maggie Neale  
Chair of Governors 
Willow Bank School 

http://www.willowbank.st-helens.sch.uk/

